JAMES W. ALEXANDER PTA, INC.

MONTHLY BOARD MEETING

NOVEMBER 14th, 2017
CALL TO ORDER:
President Jennifer DiNatale called this meeting to order at 7:02 pm. She then led the members in attendance in the flag salute.

PRESIDENT’S REPORT:
President Jennifer DiNatale noted that we raised $169 for the Breast Cancer Awareness Fundraiser

Please remember to take photos at all events and share them with the year book committee

Holiday Shop will be held 12/13 and 12/14

Our first Trunk or Treat was an awesome event! Jen thanked everyone for their time and dedication, she has received great feedback. We had approximately 500 people. Thank you to all of the volunteers and for the food donations. We made over $500 in profit for this “non fundraising” event (it was more social for our families). This was the pilot year and we will tweak things for next year, please join the committee! 
TREASURER’S REPORT:

Treasurer Rob Hutchins stated:

Balance as of 11/14/17: $11,798.79. We had $8,427.46 in withdrawals, including: class trips ($3000), Spiritwear ($2494), assemblies ($675)

NEW BUSINESS:

Barnes & Noble Night: to be held 12/6, 6-8:30pm, the 3rd grade class will be singing. We will have Cheesecake Factory cheesecakes for sale, they will be frozen and you can order ahead of time or that night and will receive them the following Friday. It will add into our B&N Night profit. The teachers will be providing grade level appropriate book suggestions. We will also have a themed drink for sale in the café and there will be a gift wrap table, they give supplies, we need volunteers to man the table. 
FUNDRAISING/ COMMITTEE REPORTS:
Fundraising will continue all year.

SpiritWear – Sales were $4,018, $1,187 in profit. The tie dye was a big seller and everyone liked being able to see/feel samples ahead of time  

Fall Box Top Collection/Count – $253.20 for September/October. Mrs. Maloney’s class won for most Box Tops with 404 tops
Not Just Clothing Drive – 10/14/17 8-12pm, we raised almost $200 
Scholastic Book Fair – 10/24/17 – 10/27/17 – the book fair was amazing, the props and theme were a big hit. Thank you to all of the volunteers. We raised $1,500 more than last year. We will take $4500 in Scholastic Cash and beef up the library and classrooms. We are going to hold a Spring Book Fair that will be BOGO, please join the committee! 

Assemblies – 2nd Vice President Tiffany Gershon stated all assemblies are going on as scheduled and the committee is looking into others for the rest of the school year. 
Chinese Acrobats – 11/22 from 12-1pm
Cowboy Lasso – 11/22
Officer Friendly – Kindergarten this week, 4th grade in December
Robotics – 12/11
Laser Light – 1/16
Franklin Institute – 2/8
All day Planetarium – 3/5

Tricky Tray – 3/2/18 – The committee met on 10/18 at 7:30pm at Lori’s house. The ball is now rolling. We are looking at a date change and may use Steinert for the location. We need lots of help for our biggest fundraiser. We need committee members to help get donations.  

Dance – looking to do a Valentine’s Day dance so as to not conflict with Tricky Tray in March. 
Room Reps – the Halloween parties went well and the kids had a blast! 

Paint Night – Flyers are out, we are looking to hold a spring one also for teachers & friends

Pretzels – the store is closing on 12/1. The closest store would be in Ewing. We are looking for other options

Mums – We sold 154 mums, $331.10. We are looking to do a flower sale in the spring


TEACHERS REPORT:

Mrs. Ferraris, Mrs. Reed

- The Halloween parties were a lot of fun, thank you to the volunteers

- The teachers loved the Book Fair and thanked all of the volunteers

- Unfortunately, due to all of the budget cuts, there won’t be a talent show this year
PRINCIPALS REPORT:

Mr. Bookholt

- Thank you for all of the hard work at the Book Fair, Trunk or Treat and Halloween parties. We couldn’t have successful events without all of the wonderful volunteers 



UPCOMING EVENTS:
- Barnes & Noble Night – 12/6
- Holiday Shop – 12/13 & 12/14
- Founders Day – 2/20/18
-1st Grade Show & General PTA Meeting – 5/8/18
- 5th Grade Moving Up Ceremony – 6/18/18
ADJOURNMENT:
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:50pm. Next Meeting: 12/5/2017. 
Submitted by: 
Theresa Timian
Recording Secretary
